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We are delighted to start our
Sunday Lunches again on

Sunday 2nd August

BOOKINGS ONLY

Woodham Golf & Country Club
Telephone 01325 318454

Thirsty
Thursday

Chance to win £200 with £1 Forecast Draw
Books on sale 8pm, Eyes down 8.30pm

Look out for our Drinks Promotions
Like us on Facebook, ‘Thirsty Thursdays Bingo’

£50 added

Cancer Care 
Centre of 

Excellence
County Durham & 
Darlington has some of 
the highest members 
of the newly diagnosed 
cancer cases in all of 
England, measured 
across the 4 main cancer 
groups (bowel, prostate, 
breast and lung).
The facilities at Darlington 
Memorial Hospital are no 
longer providing patients 
with the space and dignity 
they need and deserve 
during treatments. A 
planned new unit will be 
four times bigger.
To donate to this appeal 
please donate via phone 
to: 01325 743781 or  by 
BACS to: CDDFT Charity
Sort Code: 60-70-80
Account: 10011056.

     Telephone: 01325 789589
OPENING TIMES: 8.30am-5.30pm Monday-Friday

8.30am-1.00pm Saturday
SPECIALISTS IN NEW TYRES

Servicing, MoT’s, Exhausts, Batteries, Brakes, Clutches,
Suspensions, Welding, Timing Belts and Diagnostics

ALL MECHANICAL WORK UNDERTAKEN
No Job Too Big or Small, Give our Friendly Team a Call

Unit E460F Woodham Road, Aycliff e Business Park
Newton Aycliff e, Co. Durham DL5 6HT

01325 789589  -  Email: ayc-auto@hotmail.com

Online Convenience Store Delivery
www.clickemart.co.uk
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Greenfield Community College are always 
delighted to hear about the successes of 
former students and how they have carved 
out careers in a range of professions.
It has recently come to light that former 

Prestigious Photography 
Recognition for Lauren

student Lauren Fletcher is to feature in the 
prestigious 2020 Photographers Awards 
Book having been selected as one of the 
finalists in the category celebrating student 
talent.  
Lauren left Greenfield in 2017 and was 
inspired to specialise in photography 
following a school visit to an exhibition at 
Bowes Museum based upon the work of 
photographer Tim Walker.  Lauren continued 
her studies in photography and she is 
presently a student at Northern School of 
Art.
It is a brilliant achievement to be recognised 
in such a prestigious publication and a sign 
of wonderful possibilities to come.  We wish 
Lauren the very best for what promises to be 
a creative and successful future.
Greenfield Community College are a 
specialist Arts and Science School and 
are committed to encouraging a broad and 
balanced curriculum that allows for creativity 
and extended learning opportunities.  
Greenfield like to keep in touch with former 
students and hear the great things they 
are doing. The school continue to build a 
successful and inspiring Alumni.  The alumni 
have been involved in workshops, talks and 
worked with current students. If you are 
interested in being involved you can sign 
up at the following site.  https://networks.
futurefirst.org.uk/signup/greenfield

A Worthy Profession
Dear Sir,
I read with interest the “nursing course 
application” letter dated 23rd July issue.
How times have become so difficult and 
complicated - speaking to a lot of young girls 
and young men I meet.
No wonder so many would love to be able to 
train on the wards in basic bedside care.
Whatever happened to SENs (State Enrolled 
Nurses) or the Cadet Nurses?
Sister and staff nurses with excellent 
standards, even dress codes, team work and 
comradeship, the order of this very worthy 
profession.
Name and address supplied

BRIC-A-BRAC APPEAL
We are appealing for good quality items to use for auctions/raffles, car boot sales 
to help boost our funds and support more animals in need, as well as vet costs.

HOMES FOR RABBITS
There are a large number of pet rabbits in need of good homes. If you can help 
please contact us for more information.

CAT FOOD APPEAL
We are in need off wet cat food, kitten food and cat litter to support the animals 
currently in our care.

DROP OFF POINTS
Any of the above items can be dropped off at Tesco’s, Julie’s Pet Shop or Grannies 
Choice - thank you for your support.

Please contact 01325 321855 or 01325 311215

N A S S L
NATIONAL ANIMAL SANTUARIES

SUPPORT LEAGUE
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Bedroom
Image

Sliding Wardrobes
Manufactured in our Newton Aycliffe Factory

www.bedrooomimage.co.uk
Visit our new studio at:

24 Cockerton Green, Darlington DL3 9EU

Telephone (01325) 464100
or

Middlesbrough and Washington
Telephone 0191 417 9174

Gordon Fletcher & Sons
Independent Family Funeral Directors
A caring personal service, from a local family business,

Here to help you through those difficult times.
You know when you need us, we’ll be there, day or night.

OFFICE & PRIVATE CHAPELS OF REST
Personalised Pre Payment Funeral Plans Available

Cobblers Hall Village Centre
Burn Lane, Newton Aycliffe

Tel: (01325) 319519

Scooters from £295

Adjustable Beds from £595

• Wheelchairs, Bath Lifts and Stair Lifts
• No Obligation, FREE Home Demonstration
• Servicing and Repairs (at your home)

Lift Recline Chairs from £495

M.V. MOBILITY
MOBILE SHOWROOM
Part exchange welcome, written details on request

Call 01325 521664
or 0191 484 6172
Established 2003

All employees 

will use social 

distancing

A family firm, est. 1891 

01325 465 647 
24 hours, day and night 

Our own prepayment plans available 
 

59A Bondgate / Darlington / DL3 7JR 

elachi
indian restaurant

1 Upper Beveridge Walkway
Town Centre DL5 4EE
(next to StevenRussell)

Tel: 01325 316516

Delivery and
Collection Only
Open Daily from 5.30pm to 11.00pm

Delivery Available                                           www.elachirestaurant.co.uk
Free delivery in Aycliff e on orders over £10

Delivery outside Aycliff e small charge.
10% Discount available on collected orders

•  UPVC Windows and Doors  •
•  Conservatories  •

•  Composite Doors  •
•  Bi-Folding Doors  •

Telephone 01325 468222
Email: info@bespoke-windows.co.uk

SPECIAL OFFER:
Five Windows

+ One Door
£2880 inc. VAT

SIESTA BLINDS
BLINDS DIRECT FROM THE FACTORY

View online: www.siestablinds.com
Visit our showroom:

Whinfield Drive, Aycliffe Business Park DL5 6AU
Book an appointment: 01325 309003

OPEN:
Monday-Thursday 8.00am-5.00pm

Friday 8.00am-4.00pm, Saturday by appointment

Funeralcare

Newton Aycliffe Funeralcare 
Oakcliffe Cottage, 
Macmillan Road, DL5 4LH

01325 300 510

Providing a caring personal service  

24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

www.coop.co.uk/funeralcare

FNC0317331392-2_Newton_Aycliffe_ad.indd   1 15/05/2017   15:33

The Majestic Theatre in Darlington are 
putting together a wonderful family outdoor 
pantomime of ‘Little Red Riding Hood’. 
With help from Aycliffe Radio this fantastic 
pantomime will be based at ROF59 in 
Newton Aycliffe.
The Majestic Theatre is hoping to bring 
back family entertainment due to current 
circumstances, and what better way to do 
that than by sitting socially distanced, in the 
outdoors?
Join Rosie on her journey to grandmas 
house and Boo the BIG BAD WOLF along 

It’s Panto Time - Oh Yes It Is . . .

the way! We don’t want him pinching you’re 
picnics.
Be careful! We have heard he is always 
hungry!
Meet Rosie’s friends such as the lovely and 
bonkers Granny and her best friend Timber. 
Apparently there’s also a magical fairy on the 
scene too!
You may have seen our performer friends 
in ‘Snow White & The Seven Dwarfs’ last 
Christmas at The Majestic Theatre in 
Darlington. 
Tickets from £6 - Online bookings: www.
majestictheatre-lee.com

The New Norm
To the shops I must go,
patience is needed as everything is slow.
Wear a mask over your face,
and please register for track and trace!
Disinfect your hands and also your trolley,
forget to do so may be at your folly.
Go abroad if you must, 
but travel restrictions you will curse!
See a friend in the street, 
but social distance you must keep.
Want a swim or to use the gym?
Book your slot or you can’t go in.
Need a manicure or a trim?
Your appointment’s not until autumn,
so take it on the chin!
This is the new norm and you may not think 
it cool, but Covid’s still around so we must 
stick to the rules.
MMK 2020

Peter Russell took this photo of a bird 
enjoying a bath in his back garden.

READERS’ PHOTOGRAPHS
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TRADE AND RETAIL WELCOME
Unit 10, Northfield Way, Newton Aycliffe DL5 6EJ

www.tradeglass.uk      sales@tradeglass.uk

Telephone 01325 238019

Photography for Outdoor Shoots, Christenings, Events and Parties.

For more details and prices visit us on Facebook or call 07584 065123  

 
 

SYD HOWARTH
Community Service Award

Nominate a community minded individual

The Howarth family, in memory of Syd Howarth, 
MBE, are offering the residents of Newton Aycliffe the 
opportunity to nominate an individual who has excelled 
over the last year.
The nominees must be from Newton Aycliffe and the 
winner will receive a plaque and £250 to go towards 
their own or another local charity.
Those nominating must give the name and address 
of the nominee along with reasons why this individual 
should win (up to 250 words).
Closing date for nominations is 31st August 2020, at 
which time those that were nominated will be published 
in the Newton News and the Howarth family will choose 
the winner.
The winner will be awarded the prize on Wednesday 
21st October 2020 (Syd’s birthday).

Entries to be sent via email to:
	 paul@newtonpress.net
or posted to:	 Paul Howarth
		  Newton Press
		  Blue Bridge Centre
		  St. Cuthberts Way
		  Newton Aycliffe
		  DL5 6DS

Football in Durham County FA was given a boost this week with 
£39,500 worth of investment from the Premier League, The FA and 
Government’s Football Foundation.
The funding is being awarded as grants from the Foundation’s Club 
Preparation Fund.  This has been created to help clubs prepare their 
buildings to safely reopen in line with Government guidance around 
hygiene and social distancing, and The FA’s plans for a ‘phased 
return’ that were announced on 18 July.  
79 grants were awarded to clubs across Durham County FA totalling 
£39,500.  This will benefit 1146 local football teams across the 
county.
These Club Preparation Fund grants will go towards football sites 
to satisfy the extra hygiene measures that Government guidance 
requires.  This includes:
•	 Installing hygiene facilities, such as hand sanitiser dispensers, 
soap dispensers, paper towel dispensers and waste bins
•	 Modifications, such as safety screening, contactless payment 
systems and signage
•	 Facility maintenance work, such as repairing hand basins and hot 
water provision
•	 Professional inspections that may be necessary due to the 
prolonged period of closure resulting from the pandemic – including 
inspections of water quality, gas and ventilation.
John Topping, Company Secretary, said: ‘This fund has helped so 
many of our clubs provide and prepare for what is required to ensure 
safety for buildings to be opened and have the required sanitising 
and cleaning products in place. We are very thankful to the Premier 
League, The FA and Government’s Football Foundation for their 
support during these unprecedented times’.
The investment follows the Foundation’s Pitch Preparation Fund 
that awarded £7m to 2,902 organisations across the country.  This 
is enabling over 9,000 football pitches to be made match-fit, and is 
benefiting more than 33,000 football teams.
The Football Foundation is a charity funded by the Premier League, 
The FA and the Government, through Sport England.

1146 Teams in Durham 
County FA to Score £39,500 
of Club Preparation Funding

Dear Sir,
It appears that, having an MP who votes in support of his Party’s 
Manifesto and in accordance with the wishes of the majority of 
electors who elected him, is a novelty for Alan Jordan of Middridge.
This is democracy in action! Parliament did not work when remain 
supporting MPs voted against the express wishes of their electorate. 
MPs (including Phil Wilson) who continued to ignore the wishes of 
the majority of their electorate delayed Brexit by 3 years!
Our elected MP, Paul Howell, stood on a Conservative Manifesto 
and with a promise to ‘get Brexit done’. This clearly was not right 
wing extremism in the eyes of the local electorate.
However, I accept that, from the extreme left-wing, anti-Semitic, 
viewpoint of a die-hard Momentum/Labour activist, the current 
Government is ‘right of centre’. Be warned, these people still exist 
and hold sway in your local Constituency ‘Labour Party’. How else 
did the local CLP, which claims to have 700 members, manage to 
endorse Rebecca Long-Bailey as a candidate for the Labour Party 
Leadership? Why is Rebecca Long-Bailey still a member of the 
Labour Party when she supported an extreme left-wing journalist 
who lied about Jewish involvement American police training? The 
extreme left is trying to turn the BLM movement into an anti-Semitic 
movement like itself.
Ask your ‘Labour’ Councillor if they are Momentum supporters or 
members. Ask them if they know how many CLP members are 
members of, or support, Momentum. You will find that they will not 
give you an answer. Momentum can only flourish at a local level if 
they can remain anonymous.
Our MP, Paul Howell is complaining about anonymous accusations. 
He should just assume they are from Momentum, and respond 
accordingly. Come the next elections, ‘true’ Labour candidates who 
cannot differentiate themselves from the current Momentum/Labour 
Party might as well not bother standing.
Yours Sincerely
Alastair P.G. Welsh

‘Democracy in Action’
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Contact Jon Bean
Chartered Financial Planner

Confused about
your pension

choices?
We consider your financial goals and

objectives to help plan for your
financial future. 

Whatever stage in life you're at, and
whatever your financial commitments

- and dreams - we're here for all of
life's major milestones

Email: jonb@ctwealth.co.uk

Call:
 

Contact: Jon Bean, Newton Aycliffe based Chartered Financial
Planner 07970865218
jonb@ctwealth.co.uk 
www.ctwealth.co.uk

Diners in the North East will see their 
restaurant bills slashed by as much as 50% 
from today as the government’s landmark 
Eat Out to Help Out scheme officially opened 
for business on Monday 3rd August.
Anyone visiting a participating restaurant, 
café or pub on Mondays, Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays throughout August will receive 
the half price discount – keeping more money 
in hardworking families’ pockets and giving a 
vital boost to the UK’s hospitality sector.
The scheme – part of the government’s 
Plan for Jobs that will spur the country’s 
economic recovery from coronavirus – 
applies to all food and non-alcoholic drinks, 
with a maximum discount per person of £10. 
It could save a family of four up to £40 per 
meal. 
More than 72,000 establishments are 
participating, including independent eateries 
and family favourites such as Pizza Express, 
Costa Coffee and Nando’s.
There have already been over 3.3 million 
hits on the Eat Out to Help Out restaurant 
finder since it launched last week, which 
shows what businesses are participating 
in local areas, and many restaurants have 
since seen a boost in bookings. Apps like 
Opentable, Fork and Bookatable are all 
planning pages to support the scheme.
Chancellor of the Exchequer, Rishi Sunak, 
said: “Our Eat Out to Help Out scheme’s 
number one aim is to help protect the jobs of 
1.8 million chefs, waiters and restaurateurs 
by boosting demand and getting customers 
through the door.
“More than 72,000 establishments will be 
serving discounted meals across the country, 
with the government paying half the bill. The 
industry is a vital ingredient to our economy 
and it’s been hit hard by coronavirus, so 
enjoy summer safely by showing your 
favourite places your support – we’ll pay 
half.” 
The scheme will help protect the jobs of the 
hospitality industry’s 1.8 million employees 
by encouraging people to safely return to 
their local restaurants, cafes and pubs where 
social-distancing rules allow.
Around 80% of hospitality firms stopped 
trading in April, with 1.4 million workers 
furloughed, the highest of any sector.
Many participating restaurants offer healthy 
and low-calorie options, and the scheme 
should be enjoyed as part of a healthy and 
balanced lifestyle. No vouchers are needed, 
with the participating establishment deducting 
50% from the bill.
People may be worried about returning to eat 
out. To address these concerns, businesses 

GOVERNMENT 
PAYING HALF ON 
RESTAURANT BILLS

have prepared to become Covid-secure 
through, for example, protective screens, 
contactless payments, social distancing, one 
way walking systems, online bookings and 
reduced capacity.
The Eat Out to Help Out scheme is one part 
of the Chancellor’s £30 billion Plan for Jobs, 
announced last month. Other measures 
announced to protect, support and create 
jobs include cutting VAT for tourism and 
hospitality by 15%, a £2 billion Kickstart 
Scheme and an £8.8 billion investment in 
new infrastructure, decarbonisation and 
maintenance projects.

KEEP
YOUR
PROPERTY SAFE

All security solutions undertaken 
such as Grills, Gates, Bars,

Be-Spoke Boxes

Call DBS on 01325 307230
Mobile: Scott 07772 182357

Email: scott@dbs-fabrication.co.uk
Website: www.dbs-fabrication.co.uk

Boro’s online Art of Ayresome exhibition 
featuring works by a number of celebrated 
artists has inspired Boro fans to get creative 
and share their own artworks.
Art of Ayresome is a collaboration between 
Boro, Manchester Metropolitan University 
historian Dr Tosh Warwick, Heritage Unlocked 
and Creative Factory Middlesbrough, and 
has inspired dozens of submissions from 
members of the public.
Fans have shared an array of drawings, 
graphics, paintings and sketches celebrating 
the history of the club’s time at Ayresome 
Park that are now on display as part of Art of 
Ayresome.
Creations received include depictions of life 
on the terraces, portraits of 1980s stars and 
a fitting tribute to ‘Charlton’s Champions’, 
shortly after the England World Cup winner 
and legendary Boro boss sadly passed away.
Art of Ayresome curator, Dr Tosh Warwick, 
said: “The exhibition has received an 
overwhelmingly positive response. It has 
helped evoke memories of Ayresome Park 
for many fans, helped share the club’s history 
in a creative way, promoted artists’ work to 
new audiences and provided an uplifting 
distraction for fans during the challenging 
times posed by Covid-19 restrictions.
View the contributions that we have already 
received in the Art of Ayresome exhibition.
Submitted artwork can be on any theme 
inspired by the Art of Ayresome exhibition and 
might include, but are not limited to, cartoons, 
graphics, illustrations, paintings, photographs 
and sculptures. The deadline for submissions 
is Friday August 14

Ayresome Art Club 
Inspires Fans
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FREE DELIVERY
to Newton Aycliffe

Email: info@theherbalgin.com

The Herbal Gin Co. Ltd.
Hangar 18
Northfi eld Way
Newton Aycliffe
Co. Durham DL5 6EJ

PAGE
SPONSOR

A collection service introduced to 
help people in County Durham 
access library books is to be 
extended.
Durham County Council 
introduced its ‘pick and collect’ 
service earlier this month to 
enable people to borrow books 
for the first time since lockdown 
restrictions were introduced.
Although anyone can use the 
service regardless of where in the 
county they live or which library 
they normally visit, collection points were initially located at only nine 
libraries – Barnard Castle; Chester-le-Street; Consett; Crook; Newton 
Aycliffe; Peterlee; Seaham; Woodhouse Close, in Bishop Auckland; 
and Belmont, in Durham.
However, from Monday, 3rd August, this has been extended to 
include Bishop Auckland Town Hall; Easington; Sedgefield; Shildon; 
Spennymoor; Stanley; Thornley; Wolsingham; and Clayport and 
Newton Hall, in Durham. 
The pick and collect service enables members of the public to order 
up to three books online or over the phone. They are then contacted 
by the library service, using their registered number, to arrange a 
collection day when they will be able to pick up their chosen titles from 
a participating library.
The libraries chosen for the first two phases of the scheme have been 
selected because they are busy libraries, which also offer sufficient 
space to provide the essential elements of the pick and collect 
service. This includes space for visitors to queue safely prior to entry 
and for a quarantine area to be created for returned books.
The chosen sites also offer a good geographical spread of locations 
around the county.
None of the libraries will be open for browsing. All other library 
services, including access to public computers, will remain suspended 
for the time being although the council is currently looking at how 
these services can be reinstated over the coming weeks.
Libraries across the country were forced to close in March in response 
to Government guidance on preventing the spread of coronavirus. 
Since then, library users in County Durham have been able to access 
online services, with an extended digital offer including more eBooks, 
eMagazines and eAudiobook titles and free access to research tool 
Ancestry.
These services will continue alongside a temporary Doorstep Book 
Delivery service, which was introduced during the lockdown period 
to provide books for isolated and vulnerable Books on Wheels library 
users.
During the summer, younger readers are being encouraged to take 
part in the national Summer Reading Challenge, which is has this 
year gone online. The Silly Squad-themed event offers youngsters 
the chance to play games, earn badges and receive rewards as they 
discover new a host of new books. More information is available at 
https://api.readingagency.org.uk. Participating pick and collect sites 
will also be offering giveaway prizes.
Pick and collect is available via Library Online service or by calling 
one of the participating libraries.
Library collections and telephone assistance times may differ at each 
library and will not be in line with their former opening hours.
Anyone can become a member of the library service by visiting 
Library Online or calling one of the participating libraries.
For more information, including contact details for participating 
libraries, visit www.durham.gov.uk/pickandcollect, or follow 
the library service’s Facebook or Twitter accounts at https://
twitter.com/DurhamLibraries and https://www.facebook.com/
CountyDurhamLibraries/

Pick and Collect Library 
Service Rolled Out

The 2020 British Touring Car Championship and supporting races, 
including the MINI CHALLENGE UK got underway at Donington Park 
over the weekend. Max Coates has joined the MINI series with Elite 
Motorsport after four years in the Renault UK Clio Cup and he wasted 
no time in showing his intent to continue his winning ways. 
In his Primex Plastics and PLASgran Recycling sponsored car Coates 
had a difficult start to the weekend, slightly off the pace in testing. 
That was until Qualifying when he posted the 7th fastest time. He was, 
however, on track to qualify 4th, just a tenth behind the pole sitter, 
when a red flag stopped the session before he could cross the line and 
complete his lap.
Then came race one, something new for the JiC Transport sponsored 
driver to master. The first race start didn’t go too well as he dropped 
back a position. As the race unfolded his pace came through, passing 
two drivers to move up to 6th place. He was closing in on 5th and 
ready to pass when the safety car was brought out. From there Coates 
struggled to make up any more positions holding 6th position to the 
finish.
His race two start, taken from the finishing position of race one, again 
dropped him down the order, but the driver, backed by NGK Spark 
Plugs, made up positions holding 4th for the majority. A last lap battle 
with Tom Rawlings relegated him to 5th position.
Then onto the reverse grid race. Coates 5th place finish meant he 
would start the final race, televised live on ITV4, in 6th. A much better 
getaway left him in a fighting position on the exit of turn one and he 
duly moved up to 5th position around the outside of the series leader.  
Before the end of the lap he claimed another position to move into 4th.  
As they entered the second lap, he pounced up the inside of James 
MacIntyre into 3rd. He then set about catching the leaders and before 
the end of the lap made the most of a scuffle between the pair to claim 
the lead. From there he tried to pull a gap but was kept honest by Kyle 
Reid who closed in the final stages. Coates was able to hold on though 
to take his maiden victory in the series on his debut weekend.
After he commented, “That was a bit hairy at times, I had to make up 
ground in the first two laps and I took some risks. Fortunately, they 
paid off. We made a set-up change for the last race and it seemed to 
work, we’ve been learning with the car and race distances all weekend 
and I think we went some way to cracking the secrets of the car in the 
final race, so I’m now chuffed to bits.”
2020 MINI CHALLENGE UK Season Calendar:
1.	 Donington Park National – 1st & 2nd August
2.	 Knockhill – 29th & 30th August
3.	 Silverstone – 26th & 27th September
4.	 Snetterton – 24th and 25th October
5.	 Brands Hatch Indy – 14th & 15th November
Photo: Max Coates won the live televised race of the Mini Challenge at 
Donington Park last weekend.

Coates Wins on Mini 
Challenge Debut



Newton News                                                                                                                         Page 7

present A  Free DRIVE IN

MUSIC Festival
for Key Workers who live or work in Newton Aycliffe

Saturday 29th August
ROF59 Rear field

TWO SESSIONS AVAILABLE
12noon TO 4 .30pm or 5 .30pm TO 10pm

All cars will be socially distanced parked
Bar  -  Toilets  -  Sanitiser Station  -  Refreshments (BBQ)

All car occupants must have their own seat
(Vans, Mini Buses and Pick Ups are not permitted)

Invitation is open to Key Workers living or working in Newton 
Aycliffe, as a THANK YOU for your hard work during Covid-19

Book your ticket by visiting
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk/event/key-worker

LIVE ENTERTAINMENT FROM:
Rebecca Laheney  -  Cassandra Bowtell

Whiskey Haze  -  Harris Tweed & His Rocking Band
Jay Murray  -  Amy Stevens  -  Rhian Lesley

Children’s Balloon Modelling & Magic  -  Stilt Walker  -  Radio DJs

Thank yo
u

KEY WORKERS

WWW.

.CO.UK

Paul
Howell
M.P.

Everyone who works at Redworth House Care Home was invited to 
enter this competition to raise funds for the Residents Comfort Fund.
As you can see we had a good turnout.
All entries were judged by Paul Murray, Joanne Baker and Head 
Chef, Karl Aylward. The winning cake was a delicious red velvet 
cake made by Lara Thomas, who is part of our Housekeeping team. 
The Children’s category was won by 11 year old Newton Aycliffe girl, 
Ruby Gardiner, who had entered with a beautiful chocolate cake.
We had a great day and are hoping to make this an annual event.

The Great British 
Redworth House Bake Off
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Cockerton House   JE9 3LD notgnilraD ,daoR dnalkcuA tseW 11 ,
T 01325 482999   F 01325 482989

Surtees House
T 01325 318600

W    ku.oc.ecivreslarenufesuohetihw.www 
E enquiries@whitehousefuneralservice.co.uk

Whitehouse Funeral Service Ltd   Reg No.  6984838
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E enquiries@whitehousefuneralservice.co.uk

Cockerton House, 11 West Auckland Road, Darlington DL3 9EJ 

John Whitehouse
Dip. F.D. L.M.B.I.F.D.
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Julie Whitehouse
Cockerton House, 11 West Auckland Road, Darlington DL3 9EJ

T 01325 482999   F 01325 482989
Surtees House, Hilton Road, Newton Aycliffe DL5 6EN
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W www.whitehousefuneralservice.co.uk

E enquiries@whitehousefuneralservice.co.uk
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An historic town hall will reopen to the public this week after being 
closed due to the coronavirus pandemic.
Durham Town Hall will also be extending its opening hours from one 
day a week to four days a week.
The venue, in the city’s Market Place, had been open every 
Saturday until being forced to close in March due to government 
restrictions.
However, Durham County Council, which runs the venue, has 
introduced measures to enable the town hall to reopen. As well as a 
one-way system to support social distancing, additional cleaning is 
taking place.
Opening hours over the summer have also been extended to include 
Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Admission is free and there is no 
need to book.
Cllr Joy Allen, Cabinet member for transformation, culture and 
tourism, said: “We understand that after weeks of lockdown, people 
are keen to get out and about. We also know that many families 
will be looking for ways to entertain their children during the school 
holidays.
“By reopening the town hall, we’re able to offer them a fascinating 
place to visit where they can also feel confident that everything 
possible has been done to keep them safe.
“Furthermore, we hope the reopening of the town hall will offer 
another reason for people to spend time in our beautiful city at a 
time when the visitor economy is crucial to the county’s recovery 
from the coronavirus pandemic.”
The town hall began opening to the public in November 2018 and 
welcomed more than 11,000 visitors in just a year.
Visitors can learn about the powerful Prince Bishops who ruled the 
county from the 11th Century, the evolution of local government, and 
how the town hall developed from the first timber structure of 1356 
to the building it is today.
They can also find out about the role of the Mayor and the Mayor’s 
Bodyguard, who have been based at the site since 1602, and the 
ancient trade guilds and freemen of the city, who for centuries held 
political and economic power in the city and who continue to meet in 
the building’s Guildhall.
The town hall is open from Wednesday to Saturday during the 
summer holidays, from 10am to 3pm. No booking is required. For 
more information call 03000 267 955 or email DurhamTownHall@
durham.gov.uk

Durham Town Hall to Reopen 
– With Extended Hours

Students at Greenfield Community College have been given 
a valuable opportunity to work with professional artists and 
school staff as part of a creative summer learning programme 
led by Greenfield Arts.
Staff and practitioners were delighted to welcome two groups 
of Year 6 students as part of a comprehensive offers to support 
and ensure a smooth transition to secondary school. 
The students enjoyed creative activities, working alongside 
teaching staff, Theatre Director Ruth Johnson and professional 
filmmaker Laura Degnan. The summer school, ‘Future Me’, 
enabled students to explore their recent experiences, discover 
new skills and find ways to be their best ‘Future Me’.  
The young people responded with an open attitude, exploring 
their many attributes and learning how these connect with 
Greenfield’s ethos and how they can further develop their 
learning skills. The groups took part in creative games, creating 
their own new games that encouraged leadership skills and 
collaboration. They also created and edited their own film 
creations that explored their worries and ways to overcome 
them. The game ideas and final film will be shared across the 
school in the new school year, enabling many students to be 
inspired and learn from the positive experience of others.
A group of students who have been regular attendees at school 
over this challenging period of time were also offered a creative 
opportunity during the holidays. Greenfield Arts were able to 
offer an exciting programme that invited the young people to be 
curious, explore and create new work.
It was lovely to see the response to creative learning and the 
new found confidence building over the four-day programme.  
The students were able to learn new skills and take part 
in opportunities that will help prepare them for the new 
school year and develop their ability to be self-led learners 
encouraging curiosity and creativity.
The summer programme has been a valuable and enjoyable 
way for students to prepare to continue their academic journey, 
learning new skills and forming lasting friendships.
Greenfield Community College is a Specialist Arts and Science 
school and is committed to providing opportunities to support 
students to reach their full potential.  To find out more about 
our school please visit our website or contact us by email for 
more information contact@greenfieldschool.net

GREENFIELD SUMMER 
SCHOOL SUCCESS
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AYCLIFFE RADIO
LOCAL RADIO brought to you by LOCAL PEOPLE

Weekly Programme Schedule
IN PARTNERSHIP WITH NEWTON AYCLIFFE
TOWN CENTRE MANAGEMENT
“Aycliffe Town Centre . . . Shopping for You”

Classic “Love Songs” Sun-Thurs 12 to 3am, Fri & Sat 2-4am

Updates from MP Paul Howell at 12noon daily
SATURDAY
9-10am Eurovision Show Simon Harding
10-12am Moderation Jack & Garvey
12-2pm Kitchen Floorfi llers Caz BoJangles
2-4pm Weekly Edition Paul Baker
4-6pm Northern & Classic Soul (R) Kevin Sowerby
“The Saturday Night Experience” Sponsored by
Bengal Lounge Indian Restaurant & Takeaway
6-8pm Evening Session JimJams
8-9pm Rock the House Carl Booth
9-10pm Retro Trance Mix OZ-DJ
10-12am Street ‘n’ Drum ‘n’ Bass MC Supa
12-2am Night Club Session A DJ
SUNDAY
9-10am Church Service Xcel Centre
10-11am Yesterdays Music Today Alan Brown
11-12pm Random Reiki Master Phil Hawkins
12-2pm Country & Americana Show David Ringer
Blues Show Sponsored by Whitehouse Funeral Service
2-4pm Bear Blues Show Colin & Monica
4-6pm Folk/Celtic/Rock Show Steve & Col
6-7.30pm Jazz Time Mike Dixon
10-12am Paul’s Down Time Paul Kjenstad
MONDAY to FRIDAY DAILY
10-12am Golden Years Paul Baker
12-1pm A to Z of Pop (Mon, Tues & Wed) Richard Smith
12-1pm Call Me No 1 (Tues & Thurs) Richard Smith
1-2pm Memory Lane Gary Avery
2-4pm Afternoon Aycliffe Paul Baker
MONDAY
6-7pm 60s Show Karl Simons
7-8pm 70s Show Peter Rush
8-9pm 80s Show Gary Avery
9-10pm 90s Show Paul Baker
10-11pm 00s Show Producer Dan
11-12am Teens Show Andy Fittes
TUESDAY
6-7pm Mystery Year Paul Baker
7.30-9.30pm Northern & Classic Soul Kevin Sowerby
WEDNESDAY
6-7.30pm Joey’s Jukebox Joey Collins
8-10pm Alternative Aycliffe Gaz n Alby
THURSDAY
6-8pm The List Colin McNeillie
8-10pm BeatRoote Graeme Roote
FRIDAY
6-8pm Techno Trance Mix PVR Studios
8-10pm 14th August - Martin Norris Movin’ Melodies
10-12am Alternative Aycliffe (R) Gaz n Alby

Check our website for full schedule
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk

Newton Broadcasting Limited (t/a Aycliffe Radio) is a Private Company Limited by Guarantee, registered on 19th February 
2018 in England and Wales. Registration number 11211835. Registered offi ce: Aycliffe Radio, c/o Blue Bridge Centre,

St. Cuthbert’s Way, Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS. Aycliffe Radio is CIC Registered (No. 11455404)
Scheduled shows can be changed/cancelled at any time.

LISTENING OPTIONS:
www.ayclifferadio.co.uk   -   Free App (all formats)
TuneIn   -   Radios Online   -   Internet Radio  -  Alexa
UK Online Radio   -   Radio Garden   -   Online Radio Box
Streema   -   StreamFinder   -   Deezer
Radio Shaker   -   www.radio.net
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Our Town is only 72 years old yet has progressed from farmland to 
a vibrant community that has shown significant jobs and population 
growth in that short time. The history of this evolution has begun 
to be documented. Author Stephen Creaney is publishing a book 
entitled “Newton Aycliffe – A Long History of a New Town” which is to 
be printed by Newton Press.
After two years of research, former resident Stephen Creaney, 
describes how the town was established from raw farmland, a 
Church was created in a farmhouse, and pubs and shops were 
gradually opened. He describes how certain local individuals inspired 
the community to build something from nothing, creating over 
40 local clubs within 5 years, and how the decades that followed 
brought significant growth as well as challenges including anti-social 
behaviour, vandalism, industrial accidents, pollution and bad press.
The book attempts to describe the Great Aycliffe area from before 
the advent of the railways through the Second World War to the 
present-day. The early history of Newton Aycliffe itself is described 
on a year-by-year basis as the Town grew quickly and then decade-
by-decade in the later years.
The book was an outgrowth of participation on the Photographic 
History of Newton Aycliffe Facebook Group where many former 
residents shared their memories and photographs of their ‘artifacts’.
Research was helped by discussions with Vivien and David Ellis 
who have been collecting Great Aycliffe data for many years, Great 
Aycliffe Town Council, Durham County Council, English Heritage, 
the London School of Economics (the Beveridge Archive) and many 
others. The archive maintained by the Newton News is also an 
extremely valuable reference set. The book is available through a 
number of local retailers including Newton Press.
My parents, Jim and Eva Creaney, were pioneers on the New 
Town, moving into a prefabricated bungalow in late 1948. I owe my 
upbringing to them, as well as my early life in Newton Aycliffe and 
this book is a way of ‘giving something back’ to this great Town.
The book costs £12.99 with all proceeds going to a Newton Aycliffe 
charity.

New Book Puts Newton 
Aycliffe in Print
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County Durham Drug and Alcohol Recovery Services signed up to a 
new Hepatitis C Action Plan to mark World Hepatitis Day on 28th July. 
The action plan aims to further increase testing for Hepatitis C, 
ensuring specialist pathways and onsite treatment for the virus. 
Phil Ransome, Area Manager for the County Durham drug and 
alcohol recovery service, said: “We know that Hepatitis C is most 
commonly spread through blood-to-blood contact, such as sharing 
needles. 
We are fully behind this plan because it will be of real benefit for the 
lives of the people who use our service across the county.” 
The plan by Humankind, which is the lead partner in County Durham 
Drug and Alcohol Recovery Services, is in response to a recent 
government report, which stated that across the country, people are 
not getting access to needle and syringe services as they should.  
The charity has said there should be “no closed doors” in any of its 
services. 
Among a list of pledges set out in the plan, the organisation states it 
will 
• Invest in staff to increase testing rates and re-testing rates of people 
at risk 
• invest in training for staff to ensure we have a skilled workforce 
• allow time for data inputting 
• ensure testing provision is across the whole treatment system
• reach out to people not registered with its services 
• commit to listening to what people who use its services say on how 
best to tackle the issue. 
Meanwhile, County Durham Drug and Alcohol Recovery Services is 
joining a national campaign to raise awareness of Hepatitis C and the 
fact it can now be cured by a simple course of tablets. 
On World Hepatitis Day, the organisation, along with a range of other 
charities, NHS Trusts and the Hep C Trust are backing the Hep C U 
Later campaign online and within its services. 
Phil said: “Our message is that this virus can be treated and can 
actually be cured easily! 
“It’s not like the old treatment which lasted for months and sometimes 
had side effects. The success rate for this short course of tablets is 
much higher and it’s unlikely you’ll feel ill.”

Supporting Hepatitis C 
Action Plan

The opening of 
a new look café 
will offer people 
a taster of a £1.5 
million revamp 
of a historic town 
hall.
Bishop Auckland 
Town Hall was 
due to reopen 
to the public 
earlier this year 
following a major 
refurbishment 
programme, but 
this has been 
delayed due to the coronavirus pandemic.
However, Durham County Council, which owns the building, 
has introduced a number of measures which mean the venue’s 
revamped café opened on Monday 3 August.
The improvement work has included relocating the café to the 
ground floor in order to provide a much larger, brighter and more 
welcoming space. A new menu featuring locally sourced produce 
has also been introduced.
The café also provides the new home to Norman Cornish’s Miners’ 
Gala mural, which has been relocated from County Hall, in Durham. 
The piece is on display alongside a stunning stained-glass feature 
by fellow local artist Tom McGuinness. New interpretation panels 
have been created for the pieces, but will not be installed until the 
building is able to open in full.
In order to reduce the risk of the spread of coronavirus, extra space 
has been created between tables in the café, while additional 
signage has been introduced to support social distancing.
Cllr Joy Allen, Cabinet member for transformation, culture and 
tourism, said: “We are delighted to be able to open the café at 
Bishop Auckland Town Hall, particularly after such a lengthy closure.
“It is disappointing that we were not able to go ahead with our plans 
to reopen the whole building in the spring and show off all of the 
improvements that have been carried out, but at least we are able to 
finally welcome people back with the opening of the café. Customers 
will even be able to enjoy our exclusive, locally sourced ‘Bishop 
Auckland Town Hall’ brand of coffee.
“Since the easing of lockdown restrictions, the town’s market place 
has seen a real boost in visitors and I am sure the additional outdoor 
seating will attract even more people, boosting the local economy.
“I very much look forward to the time when people are able to see 
all of the improvements we have made but, in the meantime, I hope 
they will take advantage of the opportunity to have a first look at our 
newly refurbished town hall.”
The café is open Monday to Saturday, from 10am to 4pm, and there 
is no need to book in advance. It is hoped that an evening supper 
menu will be introduced when the theatre programme returns. 
The town hall’s new-look library is also one of 10 new locations 
where bookworms will be able to access Pick and Collect services 
from Monday (3 August). The service, which was launched earlier 
this month, enables members of the public to order up to three 
books online or over the phone. They can then collect their chosen 
titles from a participating library from an allocated day onwards. The 
library will remain closed for browsing and PC access.
Bishop Auckland Town Hall closed last August to enable the 
refurbishment scheme to be carried out. As well as significant 
improvements to the café and library, work has included the 
creation of a new gallery space and significant improvements to the 
auditorium.
For more information and for the full café menu visit www.
bishopaucklandtownhall.org.uk. For more information about the 
Pick and Collect service, visit www.durham.gov.uk/pickandcollect, 
or follow the library service’s Facebook or Twitter accounts at 
https://twitter.com/DurhamLibraries and https://www.facebook.com/
CountyDurhamLibraries

New Look Café to Open 
at Bishop Auckland 
Town Hall
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(B6444 HEIGHINGTON LANE, NEWTON AYCLIFFE)
(TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE) ORDER 2020

� e Council on 31/7/2020 made the above Order under the Road 
Tra�  c Regulation Act, 1984 as amended, Section 14 (1) to prohibit 
all vehicular tra�  c from proceeding on 75m of B6444 Heighington 
Ln, Newton Aycli� e from the junc with Station Rd westwards to the 
entrance to Heighington Station car park to enable re-railing works at 
Heighington Station level crossing to be undertaken.  An alt route will 
be available to vehicular tra�  c from the eastern side of the closure 
from B6444 Heighington Ln south easterly on B6444 St Andrews Way 
to A167 then southerly to A1(M) Junction 59 (Aycli� e) Interchange, 
south westerly on A1(M) to Burtree Interchange (J58) then northerly 
along A68 and A6072 to the roundabout junc with B6444 leading to 
the western side of the closure, and vice versa. A local (non-HGV) 
diversion will be signed from the eastern side of the closure, northerly 
via Spring Rd and Whinbank Rd, le�  onto Horndale Ave then south 
westerly along School Aycli� e Ln to the A6072 Roundabout junc 
with B6444 to the western side of the closure and vice versa. � e 
maximum duration of the Order is 18 months.  � e proposed works 
are to commence on 12/8/2020 and are anticipated to be completed 
by 13/8/2020. On occasions, alternative dates for closure may be 
necessary and these will be signed accordingly. 

Dated:  7/8/2020

Helen Lynch
Head of Legal & Democratic Services

County Hall, Durham DH1 5UL

15 SIMPASTURE GATE
NEWTON AYCLIFFE DL5 5HH

Telephone: 01325 312050
Email: managerplayday@gmail.com

• Care for children aged 0-5 years
• Excellent outdoor play area

• CCTV throughout the building
• Exciting/creative activities

• Full or part time care
• Healthy eating home cooked food

• Fully qualified and vetted staff
• In partnership with parents

Playday 
Nursery

OFSTED Inspected - “Outstanding Provision”

OFSTED quote: “Playday Nursery offers an outstanding 
provision with high quality teaching provided by highly 
qualified staff.

Europe’s leading shower designer and 
manufacturer, Roman, were delighted to 
support the reopening of the most iconic fine 
art building, the Bowes Museum. During this 
unprecedented time, Roman assisted with 
the provision of 10mm bespoke glass shields 
to create a safe and socially distanced 
environment for staff and visitors.
The magnificent building houses the famous 
Silver Swan, one of the best-known exhibits 
in any Northern museum and stands proud 
in the historic market town of Barnard 
Castle, overlooking the beautiful Teesdale 
countryside.
It is the home of an internationally renowned 
art collection which reopened its doors on 
Saturday 1st August 2020. The Bowes 
Museum was originally built in the 1860s by 
the Bowes-Lyon family which was the Queen 
Mother’s family - the building was designed 
as a French chateau and purpose-built as a 
museum.
Roman designed, manufactured and 
installed a total of 10 bespoke units based 
on different specification requirements for 
various areas in the museum including the 
café, shop, offices and reception area.
Roman’s in-house design team presented 
a range of bespoke drawings on a hotel 
specification level - all 10mm glass with 
chromed brass fittings. The café counter and 
reception desks required cut-out windows 
to safely assist visitors. The round shape 
of the reception desk meant a standard 
straight shield was unsuitable so Roman 
incorporated glass-to-glass brackets in the 
design to achieve a clean curved finish.
Leigh Shaw, Assistant to the Director of The 
Bowes Museum, said: “We have been really 
impressed by the professionalism of Roman 
Showers and highly recommend them. Their 
advice and guidance has helped us swiftly 
put in place the correct screening around 
areas that need it in light of COVID-19, 
including our reception desk, tills in the shop 
and Café Bowes. Their products are of a 
high quality and were installed by a friendly 
and knowledgeable team.”
David Osborne, Managing Director of 
Roman Showers, commented: “The Bowes 
Museum is a national treasure. We are 
delighted to have been able to assist the 
reopening of one of the UK’s art world 

ROMAN AID FINE ART 
BOWES MUSEUM

gems.”
Photo: Roman Reception Shield featuring 
the famous Silver Swan, an 18th century 
Wonder of the World

Men Talking Together
MEN TALKING TOGETHER have changed 
the name of the centre to “THE COSY 
CABIN” instead of The Big Shed, which is 
located in Unit 14A I.E.S. Centre, DL5 6DR 
(behind Screwfix/Crafters Companion and 
only 5 minutes walk from Simpasture shops, 
behind Newton Press on the original UMM 
site). Our next get together is on Monday 10th 
August from 11.00am to 1.00pm.
There is plenty of car parking space or if you 
would like to be picked up for you first visit, 
please ring 07967 901477 or 01325 308094.
We visited Seaton Carew for fish and chips 
last week and are to take a trip to Preston 
Park next week. We encourage members 
to recommend places to visit, using the 
Community Mini Bus. One of our members 
quoted “If you are at a loose end with nothing 
to do, come and join us”.
There are pies, sausage rolls, cakes, as well 
as tea/coffee - all FREE. Others from outside 
of Newton Aycliffe are also very welcome.
Ring 07967 901477 or 308094 for more 
information.

County Durham   

Together

Better for everyone
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Blue Bridge Centre, St. Cuthberts Way, Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS
Telephone: 01325 300212 (Option 6) • Fax: 01325 312893

Email: stephen@newtonpress.net 
www.newtonpress.net

.  .  .  AND ANYTHING ELSE YOU CAN DREAM UP!

YOUR PR INT OUR REPUTAT ION

Bags / Tags
Banners
Books
Brochures
Business Cards
Business Stationery
Calendars
Canvas Prints
Catalogues

Certificates
Desk Pads
Direct Mail
Draw Tickets
Event Invites
Envelopes
Embossing
Embellishing
Exhibition Displays

Flyers
Folders
Folded Leaflets
Greetings Cards
Labels
Letterheads
Magazines
Magnetic Signs / Labels
Mailers

Menus
Multi-Part Forms (NCR)
Notepads
Plastic Cards
Point of Sale
Postcards
Posters
Promotional Gifts
PVC Banners

Ring Binders
Roller Banners
Signage
Stickers / Labels
Vinyl Stickers
Wall Planners
Wedding Stationery
Window Stickers
Workwear

WE  DON’T  JUST  PR INT  THE
.  .  .  WE  DO ALL  THIS  TOO!

A free training hub is 
raising the standard of 
mental health support for 
employees across County 
Durham.
Small and medium-
sized enterprises (SME) 
and voluntary and 
community sector (VCS) 
organisations with fewer 
than 250 employees 
based in County Durham, 
are being offered free 
training and support 
to raise awareness of 
the importance of good 
mental health, reduce 
stigma and foster a 
supportive environment 
for employees.
Commissioned by Durham County Council and delivered by 
Hartlepool and East Durham MIND (HEDM), the hub can be 
accessed free of charge by SME and VCS organisations. This 
programme is funded for two years. 
The programmes will comprise of eLearning and traditional delivery 
formats, although face to face training is currently on hold due to the 
coronavirus pandemic. Methods of delivery will however be reviewed 
regularly in line with local and national guidance on this matter. 
Business owners, managers and employees are all welcome to join 
the hub. All organisations, irrespective of sector, will benefit from the 
training provided.
Cllr Lucy Hovvels, Durham County Council’s Cabinet member for 
adult and health services said: “We know that good mental health is 

Free Training Hub to Improve Mental 
Health and Wellbeing in the Workplace

important in every aspect of our lives. This hub is designed to make 
good quality mental health support available to as many individuals 
as possible. We spend a lot of time in our workplace, so making sure 
the environment in which we work, and the people we work with, are 
all educated on mental health is a major positive for businesses and 
for the people who work there.
“As a result of their size, SME and VCS organisations may well have 
fewer resources to commit to this type of training, but size doesn’t 
make these issues any less important. Indeed, the impact of mental 
health and wellbeing issues, for example from staff absence due 
to ill-health, is likely to be bigger and more strongly felt in smaller 
workplaces.”
Sarah Slaven, interim managing director Business Durham, said: 
“Business Durham recognises the importance of good workforce 
health and wellbeing, and this has been particularly important  
recently where we have seen first-hand the pressures faced by 
people working in businesses across the county. 
“Small and medium sized businesses make up the majority of our 
businesses, and this resource will support them to develop the skills 
required to build resilience to meet the challenges of the coming 
months.” 
Subjects included in the hub training include mental health 
awareness, managing stress and improving personal resilience, 
certificated Mental Health First Aid and recognising and combating 
mental health stigma and discrimination.
Find more information at: http://www.countydurhamtraininghub.co.uk

FOLLOW US ON
SIMPLY SEARCH newton-news

Newton News
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Paul Howell
Member of Parliament
for Sedgefi eld

Contact:

paul.howell.mp@parliament.uk
Telephone: 020 7219 6385

Mobile: 07464 898442
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Parliament 
Talk

This week I have had a complete change of plan, I should have been 
taking a short holiday to Spain with Mrs Howell for a week but, as has 
happened to so many others due to the increase in Covid 19 infections 
in Spain, our plans have had to change. On the plus side this has given 
me more opportunity to get out and about around the constituency.
Last Thursday I took the opportunity to visit Trimdon Village Hall and 
spoke with some of the staff and volunteers there that do such a good 
job assisting the community, their support has been even more vital 
during Coronavirus, especially to the elderly and more vulnerable 
residents. Whilst I was there I spoke with Bradley Tiffin, a 16 year old 
who, along with his family, is a volunteering stalwart at the Village Hall. 
Bradley had passed his CBT motorcycle test at the start of lockdown 
and had been using his new moped to make weekly deliveries of 
community packs and milk and eggs to the elderly. Sadly someone 
stole Bradley’s moped and although the family have had it returned it 
is extensively damaged. The family are reaching out for assistance to 
get Bradley back on the road and have had an offer from a garage in 
Hartlepool of free labour but are still in need of help to source the right 
parts. If anyone can help please get in touch with my office and we can 
put you in touch with the family. The Trimdon team had some spare 
toys which we were able to redistribute to Junction 7 and I had a quick 
catch up with Simon, Jane and everyone there. Again, the support that 
they continue to provide to our community is just brilliant, including 
children’s activities on Tuesdays and Wednesdays for the next 3 weeks 
during the summer holiday period.
Last Friday I took part in a Question and Answer session with some 
members of the Aycliffe Business Community. It never ceases to 
amaze me the diversity of businesses that exist. The questions were 
led by Martin Walker, but the best part for me was listening to the 
businesses give their own good news stories, in challenging times 
like we are in, these were really encouraging. It is good to see the 
connections that are made between the businesses within Aycliffe 
Business Park and the surrounding area and I will be a regular 
attender.
On Monday I joined Cllr Dorothy Bowman at the relaunch of the Men 
Talking Together Group that she has set up, the group is located in 
Unit 14a, The I.E.S. Centre, DL5 6DR. The group meets regularly and 
also takes trips out using the Community Mini Bus. This gives men the 
opportunity to get out and meet others for a chat and a coffee. 
After attending this group I also checked in at Play Café before 
popping out to meet with a business owner from Trimdon to discuss 
the impacts of Covid 19 on their business and employees. In particular 
we discussed furloughing and some future lobbying of Government 
regarding their particular industry sector. I also discussed issues 
regarding the ExcludedUK APPG group which is representing those 
individuals who have fallen through gaps in the Government support 
schemes and how best we can support any constituents who find 
themselves in this situation.
On Tuesday I joined Dorothy Bowman again at the Women’s Group 
which has now moved from The Navy Club to the Sheraton Bar at The 
Big Club. Both her groups provide companionship and support and 
I commend Dorothy for her proactive community activity for Newton 
Aycliffe. 
As Coronavirus continues it is important we continue to respect it, 
please can I remind you all to refresh yourselves on the current policies. 
We are doing well but we are most definitely not out of the woods yet. 
We must respect that this virus is a danger to our most vulnerable and 
act responsibly to stop any spread. 
Keep washing your hands more often than usual, abide by social 
distancing measures, wear a mask in retail premises and on public 
transport and please be vigilant. 
Please stay safe, give everyone space, enjoy the sunshine and look 
after each other.
Best Wishes,
Paul Howell, Member of Parliament for Segefield
paul.howell.mp@parliament.uk

More businesses are set to benefit from a financial support scheme 
set up to help them deal with the impact of the coronavirus pandemic.
Durham County Council is widening the eligibility criteria for its local 
Discretionary Grants Fund so that hundreds more businesses can 
benefit.
The authority is making the changes to ensure that as much of the £5 
million funding pot provided by the Government is allocated before 
the scheme closes on Friday, 28 August.
Up until now, the funding has been focussed on businesses 
in the retail, hospitality and leisure sectors and has prioritised 
support for small businesses in shared offices or other flexible 
workspaces; regular market traders with fixed building costs; B&Bs 
that pay council tax instead of business rates; charity properties in 
receipt of charitable business rates relief; private nurseries; small 
manufacturing businesses with retail outlets within the property and 
which sell to the public; and businesses involved in the supply chain 
to the retail hospitality and leisure industries.
The scheme has been extended to include:
•	 Any local small or micro business operating from a recognised 
rated business premises with a rateable value less than £51,000; and
•	 Businesses in the science and technology sector which occupy 
office or other flexible workspace with equivalent rent or property 
costs of £51,000.
The council is planning on contacting all businesses it believes will 
be eligible to benefit from the revised scheme to encourage them to 
make an application and ensure they are able to access they money 
they are entitled to. Each business will be entitled to claim one grant.
Cllr Carl Marshall, Cabinet member for economic regeneration, said: 
“The county’s economic recovery from the coronavirus pandemic is 
very much dependent on the survival of our business community. It 
is vitally important that we do all we can to help them through this 
financially difficult time.
“We have carefully considered how to extend the scheme and open it 
up to support local businesses with the resources we have. We know 
there are many businesses that desperately need support but there 
is only limited funding available and we are determined to spend all 
of it if we can.
“We were recognised at a national level for our success towards 
the beginning of the pandemic in quickly and efficiently passing 
on funding that has provided a lifeline to many County Durham 
businesses.
The Government announced in July that its Small Business Grant 
Fund (SBGF), Retail, Hospitality and Leisure Grant Fund (RHLGF) 
and the Local Discretionary Grants Funds, which were all set up 
to support businesses during the pandemic, will close on Friday, 
28 August. This means that the money made available to County 
Durham must be allocated by this date and any funding that is not 
claimed will be lost.
In order to ensure that all paperwork can be processed and money 
paid before the cut off date, the council will not be able to accept 
applications received after Sunday, 16 August.
Durham County Council has already issued almost all the funding it is 
responsible for allocating through the SBGF and RHLGF, with 8,791 
businesses receiving a share of more than £98 million.
It has also allocated 54 per cent of the cash it has available through 
the Discretionary Grants Fund, which was introduced at a later date, 
with more than £2.6 million being distributed among 407 businesses 
to date.
Some additional eligibility criteria will apply to the extended scheme 
but the council is doing all it can to ensure as many businesses as 
possible receive a share of the funding.
For more information, visit www.durham.gov.uk/ladgfund

Business Support Scheme 
Extended Ahead of 
Government Deadline
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IT SUPPORT & 
NETWORK SECURITY

TELECOMS  |  SECURITY
DEVELOPMENT

lucidgrp.co.uk
01325 582121  hi@lucidgrp.co.uk
Blue Bridge Centre, Horndale Ave, Newton Aycliffe,DL5 7YR

HAVE YOU MADE A WILL?
We can help protect your family’s interests.
Protect your PROPERTY for your loved ones.
Lasting Powers of Attorney, Trusts, Storage.

Call NOW on 01325 324515 for appointment
£49.00 inc VAT (per will) and Free Home Visit

During the day or evening
E.M.P. SOLUTIONS WILLWRITERS & ESTATE

PLANNING PRACTITIONERS

 Members of the Society of Will Writers
 F.Inst.PA (Qualifi ed Paralegal)

Introducing 4Racing which 
has been set up by Graham 
Arnold & Ian Griffiths as a 
fundraising campaign to help 
horse-racing stable staff, the 
heartbeat of the industry, 
that have suffered due to 
COVID-19.  They feel it is 
important to give something 
back to the industry that 
gives pleasure to so many 
people and employment to 
thousands as well. 
4Racing is an official charity partner of Racing Welfare and 
fundraisers for Riders Minds
They have a website, Facebook page and group, the links are 
shown below.
One big part of what they are doing is to have 2 horses leased to run 
for the campaign. One is in Ireland and one in England. The trainers 
are both young, ambitious trainers who were happy to get behind the 
campaign as Brand Ambassadors as was well known commentator 
Derek ‘Tommo’ Thompson and former jockey and his wife; Brian & 
Jackie Storey.
The horse they have in training in England is with Rebecca Menzies, 
who trains at her Howe Hill Stables near Sedgefield.
She is a lovely 4yo mare called Snowy Burrows. 
4Racing are charging no admin fees at all for this and any surplus, 
over and above the expenses of having the horse, go to the fund.
4Racing are selling shares in Snowy Burrows, limited to 100 each. 
They are available through the website: www.4-racing.com at £325 
for the year as a one-off payment or £30 per month in instalments, 
making them affordable to all. If they manage to sell all 100 shares, 
thousands of pounds will be raised for the campaign. 
Racing is such a huge industry and important to so many economies 
why not get behind this a little and show some support and at the 
same time have some fun!
Graham said, “I am sure at £30 per month so many people would 
want to get involved if we can we get the message out to a wider 
audience as possible. This is where we need help from everybody 
that loves their racing or rely on it to earn a living. People will surely 
want to get involved as they will be contributing to a good cause at 
the same time as having fun with the horses”
Website is: www.4-racing.com 
Facebook page is:  www.facebook.com/4racingvcovid19 
Facebook group is: www.facebook.com/groups/905156079910239

OWN A SHARE IN A 
LOCALLY TRAINED 
RACEHORSE County Durham’s 

newest adult social 
care workers are 
settling into their posts 
following a recruitment 
drive prompted by the 
coronavirus pandemic. 
County Durham Care 
Academy launched the 
fast-track recruitment 
and training 
programme in April in 
response to pressures 
being placed on the 
sector by the crisis.
More than 200 people expressed an interest in care worker, 
domestic assistant and kitchen assistant roles, with 24 progressing 
into work. 
The Care Academy was launched by Durham County Council last 
year to support the development of a skilled and valued adult social 
care workforce in the county. 
Its latest recruitment drive, matching applicants to opportunities in 
their local area, reached more than one million people via social 
media. The academy also offers remote training and development 
to provide potential new staff with the skills they will need to access 
opportunities in the sector. 
There are more than 100 independent sector care providers 
in County Durham, supporting adults with social and physical 
activities including household tasks, personal care and attending 
appointments. 
Devonshire House in West Auckland was one of the first care homes 
to make an appointment through the campaign, taking on new care 
worker, Billy Coyle, from Bishop Auckland. 
Billy was forced to look for a change of a career during the 
coronavirus pandemic and is enjoying his new career so much he 
has now enrolled on a level 2 diploma in adult social care with the 
Care Academy. He said: “I was unemployed, I decided to give it a 
go and looked it up on the link through to the Care Academy website 
and filled in my details. There were 12 to 15 units to complete online 
before my details were circulated to local residential care homes and 
other companies in the private care sector. 
“It took about two weeks to complete all the training. I’m dyslexic 
so the support I was given through the Care Academy to help me 
through certain parts of my modules was brilliant. Around a week 
later I had my interview at Devonshire House then my induction and 
shadow shifts.
“The transition from my previous roles to this was fantastic – I 
couldn’t ask for a better team. If it wasn’t for the Care Academy, 
I wouldn’t have had the specific training online and the basic 
knowledge to get me started in the care system.”
Opportunities are available for anyone wishing to work in adult social 
care, including those without prior experience. Further information is 
available at www.durham.gov.uk/careacademyrecruitment. Regular 
updates can also be found on the care academy’s Facebook page 
www.Facebook.com/CareAcademyDurham/recruitment

First Steps Into County 
Durham Care Roles
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Storage
Space
To Let

* Subject to small business relief

First fl oor mezzanine storage space now available to let in an eco-
friendly building. Low ceiling in certain areas, hence storage only. 
Located at the entrance to Aycliff e Business Park on St. Cuthberts 
Way (old Newton Press building), easy access to A1M.

Space comes with:
 •  Secure Private Access •  Private Lockable Door
 •  Electric Points   •  LED Ligh� ng
 •  No Rates Chargeable* •  WiFi Available
 •  Communal Kitchen and Toilet Facili� es
 •  24 Hour CCTV Security in Opera� on

Approximately 40�  x 40� 
For more informa� on contact Stuart on 01325 300212

READERS’ PHOTOGRAPHS

Peter Russell took the above photo in his garden at Bewick Crescent 
recently of a Greater Spotted Woodpecker.

North East based software 
innovator Excelpoint has 
undertaken a brand review and 
unveiled a new corporate brand 
identity and website.
The new brand identity reflects 
Excelpoint’s commitment to 
achieving its vision of empowering 
organisations worldwide to create 
efficient enterprise-wide business 
systems and workflows, changing 
the way they do business into 
smarter, streamlined and cohesive 
solutions.
To reflect this, a new strapline 
has been introduced to the brand, 
“smarter software solutions” to 
represent the commitment and experience the team brings to the 
world of digital transformation.
The new website will aim to increase its online presence and support 
its strategy of enhancing the customer experience.  
The website and new corporate brand identity were developed 
by Lemon Top, a full-service creative agency based on Aycliffe 
Business Park. 
Lemon Top worked closely with Excelpoint to develop a website 
and brand identity that reflects Excelpoint’s core values and future 
strategy.
The team at NBSL also supported Excelpoint with a funding 
contribution towards the rebranding project following an easy to 
complete application process.
The rebrand follows Excelpoint’s relocation of its head office to a new 
custom-designed state-of-the-art office within The Work Place on 
Aycliffe Business Park.  
Ian Brown, Managing Director, commented: “The new website and 
brand identity come at a time when we are evolving as a business 
and expanding our global reach.  Our new identity better reflects our 
market position in the no-code software sector and demonstrates the 
experience we bring to our customers across the world.”
“The new website outlines our holistic approach to business process 
automation, and the new brand fully encompasses our core values 
of integrity, innovation and commitment.  We approached the project 
with our current and future customers in mind, creating a modern 
brand and website to enhance the customer experience.”
“It is an exciting time for Excelpoint as we continue to develop and 
grow as a business throughout this difficult time.  We felt that now 
was the right time to invest in our marketing strategy to create a 
brand which will help us to achieve our strategic growth plans, and 
that reflects our market position in the no-code software sector.”
Operating in the fourth industrial revolution - the digital 
transformation, Excelpoint empowers organisations worldwide to 
create efficient automated enterprise-wide business systems and 
workflows.
It is leading the way in the no-code software sector, implementing 
solutions to realise cost savings, improve efficiency, enhance the 
customer experience, improve data accuracy, automate management 
reporting and drive employee engagement.
The Excelpoint technology has evolved over 25 years and drives the 
business processes of globally recognised brands including Minova 
Global, EDF Energy Cyclife, Mitie, Kaefer, NHS Trusts, Anglian 
Water, HMRC, Hanson, Balfour Beatty, NATS, Taylor Hobson and 
Denholm Industrial Services.
It is a future-proofed, agile and innovative no-code solution, 
embraced across many sectors including engineering, 
manufacturing, energy, the NHS, local and central government, 
construction, utilities, nuclear, mining and the service sector.
Excelpoint puts businesses back in control, with rapid implementation 
of software to address business challenges and improve efficiency.
To explore Excelpoint’s new corporate identity and learn more about 
Excelpoint, please visit www.excelpoint.co.uk, contact them on 
01325 375930, or email hello@excelpoint.co.uk

Excelpoint Unveils a 
New Corporate Brand 
Identity and Website
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For a fast, friendly, reliable
service, call Jason on

01325 301808
07963 358338
waterways@talktalk.net

Bathroom Design/Installation
All plumbing work undertaken
Kitchen Installations
Repairs    Tiling
No call out charge
FREE Quotes    Power Flushing

www.waterwaysplumbingservices.com

24 Hour Call-out

Plumbing, Heating and
Gas Service Engineers

Free Estimates, Bathrooms &
Tiling, All Work Guaranteed

Ring John Nellis on
01325 358596

Mobile 07931 591381

Guy Gas Services
Combi Boiler Installer
Boiler Installs
Servicing - Repairs
General Plumbing
Gas Fires

For all Gas & Central
Heating Enquiries

01325 304349
07962 148116

NC PLUMBING Services
All plumbing requirements undertaken

From a drip to a full bathroom refit
Complete bathroom specialist

Full tiling and wall cladding service
Full power flush service - No job too small

Central heating problems repaired

Neil 07882 233219 or 01325 589224
out of hours call out available

01325 589224

W. HEATHCOTE
Plumbing, Heating & Gas

Servicing and Repairs

Time served tradesman
Over 40 years experience

CALL OUT SERVICE

Boilers installed, repaired 
and serviced

Central heating systems
Power fl ushing

Bathrooms refurbished
Got a problem?
Give me a call

01325 307 052
07595 051 717

www.wheathcote.com

 
 
 

ELITE PLUMBING 
SERVICES

Dripping Taps - Problem Toilets
Replacement Taps

Radiators Repaired or Replaced

NO JOB TOO SMALL
NO CALL OUT CHARGE

Scott 07949 054947

Plumbing

JK Roofing & Building
All Roofing and Building work undertaken

• Full Roofs  • Extensions  • Felt Roofs
• UPVC Fascias/Soffits  • Dry Verge/Ridge
Free estimates:

Tel: 07596 801534
or 07562 439455

Andrew’s Roofing
Chimney Stacks - Ridge Tile

Repairs - Brickwork Repointed
Flat Roofs - Slating & Tiling

Felting & Pointing - Guttering
Fibre glass flat roofing

With 20 Years Guarantee
Free Estimates

Tel: 01388 605489
07986 217936

BREWARD
roofi ng contractors

Serving the region since 1945
• New Roofs • Flat Roofs •
• High Performance Felt •

Tiling, Slating, Fibreglass Roofs
• Stone Slating • Leadwork •

• Repairs • Chimneys •
•Dry Verge Systems •

uPVC Guttering, Soffi ts & Facias
• Storm Damage • Velux •
Insurance Work Welcome

All Work Guaranteed
Time Served - Free Estimates

Finance Available

01388 661308 or 07967 018998

Roofing

Jacks Driving School
Fully Qualified High Grade Instructors

 TRAILER/CARAVAN
 TRAINING ALSO
 AVAILABLE

Helping you to relax, enjoy and build confidence
Excellent first time pass rate - Block booking offers

Jack: 07949 195 184
Special offer: First 5 hours £90 - www.jacksdrivingschool.co.uk

Driving School

Foster Joinery Services
All Aspects of Joinery Undertaken

From inside the home: Doors, Hardwood and Laminate 
Flooring, Skirting and Architrave, Staircases and 

revamping what you already have, Loft entrances and 
Loft Ladders.

To the outside: Doors, Decking, Fencing.
Also Plastering Tiling and Bathroom fitting.
No job too small - Can supply all materials

Just ring 07748 967 374 for a FREE quote

C SMILLIE
• Joinery •
• Building •

• Decorating •
Established 1984

Apprenticeship Served

312024  after 6pm

Joinery

TV.  AERIAL  FITTERS
All aspects of aerial work undertaken

01325 307075

Quick service & fair prices 

Richard NaylorCall

CCTV

15% OFF
with this 

advert

Aerial Installations

No Job Too Small
Installation Certificates

Fuse Board Upgrades
Rewires  |  Lighting

Extra Sockets
Fault Finding
Free Quotes

• EMERGENCY CALL OUTS •
Contact Dave on

Telephone:

01325 317535
07563 088 946

DJW
ELECTRICS

• Fuse Board Upgrades •
• Rewires Full or Part • Lighting •
• Extra Sockets • Fault Finding •

• No Job Too Small • Free quotes •
• OAP Discounts •
Phone Justin on 

01325 313282
07817 629535

justin@jr-electrical.co.uk
(Part P Qualified)

Check out our website for monthly
deals: www.jr-electrical.co.uk

Electrical

SHILDON LOCKSMITHS
UPVC DOOR DOCTOR

Door
Repair

Specialist

Locks Changed - Lock Repairs
Mechanism Repair/Replacement
Door Adjustment - Door Furniture
Emergency Door Opening
90% OF PARTS IN STOCK

24 Hour Emergency Call Out

01388 741 114
07748 044 808
www.shildonlocksmiths.co.uk

Locksmith

Pest Control

01325 301063
07790 732089

www.pestguard1.co.uk

CALL PESTGUARD TODAY
Newton Aycliffe Based

Fully Licensed & Insured
30+ years trading

throughout the North East

PROTECH
Direct Pest Control

Experts in industrial, 
commercial & domestic 
pest control. 18+ years 

experience, fully insured, 
free quotes.

Tel 01325 310520 or 
07896 848856 (24 hours)

Pest Control

Remember to tell the advertiser you 
found them in the Newton News

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

H&H JOINERY
& PROPERTY 

MAINTENANCE
All aspects of Joinery Work,

Kitchen Fitting and
General Maintenance

Playhouses & Summerhouses
10% Discount for OAPs

Tel: 01325 497079
Mobile:  07769 903173

We hope that everyone is safe and well and 
enjoying our weekly hedgehog updates. It’s 
been an eventful week, some admissions and 
a very happy release for a litter of three, that 
I had reared from babies. They arrived here 
because they were orphaned and we don’t 
know to his day what has happened to mum. 
Very small and their eyes closed they needed 
to stay in a very warm vivarium together, 
these tinies take a lot of care and attention 
but it’s very worthwhile!
Please put the British Hedgehog Preservation 
Society number in your phone book 01584 
890801.
Can I take this opportunity to thank Marian 
who saves all her newspapers, pops them in 
a carrier bag so neatly for me to use on the 
bigger hoggies when they are well enough to 
build nests, we are very grateful.
On a more serious note, Lorraine called 
around and brought a lovely big boy who was 
discovered crying out in a garden close to 
Vane Road School, he had been tangled up 
in some wire which caused an injury which 
broke the skin, of course flies also became 
a problem, laying eggs that hatch into 
maggots which is also quite a horrendously 
slow and painful way to die. Nevertheless, 
myself and Lorraine worked together to 
stabilise his painful condition with a suction 
machine I have here to get rid of the fly 
strike and some antiseptic spray to ease his 
suffering, it was 9.30pm and the vets were 
closed but we eased his discomfort. The vets 
admitted him Wednesday morning through 
till Saturday when he was brought back here 
to complete antibiotic treatment. We have 
called him Claude, he is doing well and can 
go home soon. May I mention that we, as 
rehabbers, work closely with very reliable 
and supportive Vets who support us for just 
such emergencies but what we need is our 
readers help to get these poor hedgehogs to 
us quickly, it makes the difference between 
life and death. 
Our work never stops even through the 
winter, we have these in Rescue all year 
round, of course fundraising never stops, 
friends and neighbours have helped us so 
much with things to sell on our car boot stall. 
Thank you all.
Weekly tip: Please don’t give bread, milk, 
meal worms and nuts to our prickly pals.

For all your print requirements
Newton Press 300212
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Caravan and Motorhome 
Servicing & Repairs 

Insurance work undertaken

01325 582005
info@ratedservicingandrepairs.co.uk

Caravan

VALLEY
WROUGHT IRON

High Quality Gates, Wall
Railings & Garden Fences

Free Estimates and Advice
Experienced Tradesmen

Friendly Reliable Fast Advice

Contact Stephen on
07976 554046 anytime

E: info@valleywroughtiron.co.uk
www. valleywroughtiron.co.uk

Iron / Steel

Time Served Royal Horticultural Society Arborist
• Felling, Dismantling & Pruning • Hedge Cutting

• STUMP GRINDING AND REMOVAL
• Local Authority Approved Contractor

All Areas Covered - Free Quotations and Advice

Alexander Walker TechArborA., ND Arb., SOC Arb
Fully Insured - Professionally Trained - Aycliffe Based

07544 802052 or 01325 321113
www.awtreecare.co.uk

GREENKEEPER
LANDSCAPES

Phil Thompson
Professional Landscaper
Over 20 years experience

All aspects of horticultural
and tree work

Patios, blockpaving specialist
Hedges, Fencing, Decking & 

Turfing & Grasscutting
Tel: 01325 308432

Mobile: 07765 374 905

LANDSCAPE & BLOCKPAVING 
SPECIALISTS

GARY O’CONNOR
•  Driveways  •  Patios  •  Paving

•  Walling  •  Fencing  •  More
FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTE WITH VERY 

COMPETITIVE RATES CALL GARY ON

01325 320 267
07866 561 340

Monday - Friday: 8am - 5pm
Saturday: 8.30am - 12pm

01325 787 550   -   LOCAL DELIVERY AVAILABLE

Gardening

Alpine Landscapes
Patios, Driveways, 

Fencing, Decking, Gravel, 
Turfing, Walls. All work 
guaranteed. 25 years 

experience, est 15 years, 
professional advice.

alpinelandscapes.co.uk 
Alan on 07974 710351

Martin Shires
Garden Landscaping 

Services, Block Paving 
Specialists. Fencing, 

Decking, Patios, Walls, 
Turfing, Hedges. Quality 

guaranteed work.
Tel 01325 321891
or 07989 024 501

ROSEWOOD
TREE WORK

Felled, Pruned, Hedges 
Cut, Fencing, Gravel.

All aspects of
groundwork considered.

20% off for OAPs.
Tel 01325 318679
or 07740 999075

Full House, Part Load
or Single Items.

Local and National
Storage Available.

01325 319842
07970 201841

or 07857 602267

Smiths
removals

Your Move
Local Family Run Business

Est. 2005 - Fully Insured
Single Items from £15
3 Bed House from £99

Call Jor for a free quote
Tel: 07535 362591

ACORN 
REMOVALS

SINCE 1992

LOCAL & NATIONWIDE 
Call Tony on

07779 89 00 06

Removals

Man With Van
cheap removals also 
household furniture 

bought.
Tel 07860 560 295

Storage

“U” STORE
Aycliffe Business Park
Domestic and Industrial 
storage. Open 6 days a 
week. Large and small 

containers from
£12 per week

317716, 07850 646355

G. CROSSEN
PAINTER & DECORATOR

304447 - 07340 606402
Time Served  -  C&G  -  Established 1998

Steve Hutchinson
Painter and Decorator

Over 28 years experience,
reasonable rates,
no job too small.

Call today for a free estimate
01325 483 697

or 07745 037 754

Decorating

C. A. Plasterers
all plastering work,

artex skimmed,
small jobs, free estimates
Tel: 01388 721206

DO YOU NEED A 
POP UP BANNER

TO PROMOTE 
YOUR CLUB OR 
ORGANISATION?

Prices from £60.00
Contact: Newton Press

01325 300212

Jeff Horsley
28 years experience

Full Build of Extensions
Porches, Garages,

Garden Walls, Patios,
Concreting and Re-Pointing

FREE ESTIMATES
Guaranteed Quality Workmanship

Tel: 01325 313939
or 07970 869967

Builder

DRAGON 
DECORATORS
All aspects of interior 
& exterior decorating, 
including children’s 

artwork. Over 25 years 
experience. Member of 
“Checked & Vetted”. 
No job too small, free 

estimates. During Covid 
endemic I will be wearing 

full PPE clothing.

Contact Colin on 
07952 364426

AYCLIFFE
CLEANING
SERVICES

• Carpet and 
upholstery cleaning
• Leather cleaning 

and repair
• Pressure washing

• Gutter clean & repair
• End of tenancy cleans

• Domestic and  
Commercial cleaning
• Janitorial supplies

• Fully insured

07895 697 115
01325 494294

BENNETTS
APPLIANCE REPAIRS

ALL MAKES OF WASHERS
TUMBLERS, MICROWAVES
DISHWASHERS
VACUUM CLEANERS
FRIDGE/FREEZERS
COOKERS
* Free Estimates
* No Call Out Charge
* Appliances Plumbed in

Telephone:  321756

Revive Your Drive
High Powered Pressure Washing

Specialists in Drives, Gutter
Fascias, PVC, Sealing, Walls

Patio Repointing and Path Ways
Using the best pressure

washing system in the UK
Free Unbeatable Quote

Tel 07525 774559

Carpet Fitter
and vinyl flooring 

specialist.
Contact Richard 

on  07946 435 177

GUTTER 
CLEANING 

SERVICE
Gutters, Fascia and 

Soffits cleaned.
Paul 07399 628345

StainKleen
Professional Cleaning Services for Carpets, Upholstery, Rugs

and Leather Cleaning - Tiling and Grout Floor Cleaning
RAPID DRYING - FULLY INSURED

Tel Paul on 01325 493003
Mobile: 07817 573 604   -   Web: www.stainkleen.co.uk

GUTTER 
CLEANING

Gutter and UPVC
Cleaning Service

No Ladders Required
Conservatory Cleaning
Also Gutters Renewed

and/or Repaired

07519 376870

Home Services

“NEWTON NEWS”
Deliverers Wanted

for all areas of the town

To put your name on our ‘Reserve List’

Telephone 01325 300212
“Earn some Pocket Money”

SUIT OVER 13 YEARS OR ACTIVE RETIREES

Suites and Chairs
New Foams & Springs
Large Pattern Range

Free Estimates & Advice

TEL: 01740 655908
After hours 01325 313584

RE-UPHOLSTERY

NEWAVE FURNITURE

Christenings at St. Clare’s 
& St. Andrew’s Churches

Christenings can now be booked by
calling Rev. Ann on 01325 315194.

Numbers are restricted to 30 for now, but
if you can manage with that we would
love to welcome you and your baby!

HAVE YOU
GOT NEWS
FOR US?

We are always interested
in local news stories.

We like to feature good
news and interesting

items on achievements
& community service

Tel: Paul
01325 300212

or paul@newtonnews.co.uk

Man With Van
cheap removals also 
household furniture 

bought.
Tel 07860 560 295
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CLASSIFIED
ADVERTISING

in the

Your Local Community Magazine

SALES • WANTED • PUBLIC NOTICES • JOB VACANCIES
PERSONAL • JOBS WANTED • LOST & FOUND • AUTOS

THANK YOU • IN MEMORIAM • CONGRATULATIONS
BIRTHDAY REMEMBRANCE • OBITUARY • PETS

ACCOMMODATION • ACKNOWLEDGEMENT • BIRTHS
HOUSE EXCHANGE • GOOD LUCK • LOST & FOUND

All adverts are boxed, prices from £6.00

(Please use BLOCK CAPITALS in space below)
DO NOT FORGET YOUR TELEPHONE NUMBER 

CLASSIFICATION

Please hand advertisement and payment to:
NEWTON PRESS

Blue Bridge Centre, St Cuthbert’s Way, Aycliffe Business Park

Sorry, but we CANNOT accept telephone orders for advertisements.
However the ads can be emailed to: paul@newtonnews.co.uk

and paid by credit card or pay online via Paypal

Town Centre
Newton Aycliffe

Tel: 316600

Opticians

BVA Foundation
FREE
Confidential
Post Abortion
Counselling 
available

Telephone:
01642 616077

SAMARITANS
13 Woodland Road

Darlington.
We are here for you 24 

hours a day.
Freephone 116123

Personal

Aycliffe 
COMPUTERS

Computers Built to
your own Specification

PC, Laptop & Mac Repairs
iPad/Tablet Set Up & Sync
Upgrades  -  Data Recovery
Windows 10 Installation

Broadband Installation
Networking  -  Anti Virus

Call out within 24 hours,
usually same day

No Call Out Charge Within 
Newton News Circulation area

Contact Rob
01325 310737
07841 867170

aycliffecomputers@googlemail.com

WE ARE NOT CONNECTED 
TO ANY OTHER COMPUTER 

BUSINESS IN N/AYCLIFFE

Computers

Contact Katrina
at The Dog Bar

for all your grooming needs

07757 836 805

DOG 
GROOMING

Est. 2019

Pets

DOG WALKING
(Dave Oliver)

Daytime, half hour 
£5.50 per dog. Police 

checked and fully insured. 
Experienced dog handling.

Tel 07756 825637

Tuition

Enjoy Learning
Guitar, Bass or
Drums at home.

Roger 01325 321444
Friendly, Experienced

Double Divan bed 
in beautiful clean 
condition, almost 
new. Surplus to 
requirements. £80. To 
be collected in person. 
Tel 01325 315220
New single divan 
two drawers, quilted 
mattress, delivery 
arranged, £120. Tel 
07789 113343
Flat green woods 
bowling balls, set of 
4, £20, with bag. Tel 
01325 321750
Foldable, disposable 
walker with bar and 
brakes, VGC, £15. Tel 
07964 277265

For Sale

39 St Barbara’s Walk

Large 3 bedroom, fully 
furnished with new carpets 
throughout, secure garden 
front and rear with parking.
£525 per month. Please call 
Neil 07770 965148

Accommodation

2 BEDROOM PROPERTY
in Heighington with 
parking. Immaculate 
condition. £480 pcm
Tel 07894 141553

Hairdressing

Have a great HAIR day 
in the comfort of your 

own home with
Marie’s Mobile
Hairdressing
22 yrs + experience
Specialist/Expertise 

with Elderly/Vulnerable 
Cuts - Perms

Colours - Shampoo/Set
Tel 07799 165707

Soduko
    4   2

  7

 4  8     5

     9  6

  5 2      8

 8 3 9  2 7 5

   3   8 7 9 5

   5 2    3

  4    3

For all your print requirements
Newton Press 300212

CALL YOUR
LOCAL
POLICE 101

CALL 999 IN AN EMERGENCY
101 is the number to call when you want to contact your local 
police - when it is less urgent than 999.
WHEN SHOULD I CALL 101?
To report less urgent crime or disorder and for general police 
enquiries, for example:
• if your car has been stolen; • if property has been damaged;
• suspect drug use or dealing; • minor traffic collision;
• to give information about crime in your area, or
• if you would like to speak to your local police officer.

Julie’s Mobile 
Hairdressing

Cuts £10
Cut & Finish £20

Perms £40
Julie 07801 192417

Large 2 bedroom or 
3 bedroom house 
wanted to rent long 
term in Heighington 
Village.
Must be reasonably 
priced.
Tel: 07809 374427.

Accommodation 
Wanted

Wedding Stationery
NEWTON PRESS

TEL: 01325 300212
Email: sales@newtonpress.net

Wanted

Household
Furniture Bought

Tel. 07860 560295



Newton News                                                                                                                         Page 19

Obituary

John Gibson

Died peacefully in St 
Clare’s Court care 
home on 1st August 
2020, aged 82, of 
Newton Aycliffe, 
formerly Shotts, 
Scotland. 
Much loved and 
greatly missed Dad, 
Grandad and Great 
Grandad.
Funeral to be held on 
Monday 10th August 
at 1.30pm at Wear 
Valley Crematorium
Family flowers only, 
donations in lieu 
for the Alzheimers 
Society can be left 
at the crematorium 
or Gibson’s Funeral 
Services
Due to Covid 19 
restrictions there 
won’t be a wake 
afterwards and a 
limit is in place 
around the numbers 
of people allowed to 
attend John’s funeral, 
however there will 
be a live Web cast 
so people unable to 
attend in person can 
watch the funeral 
virtually.
If you would like to 
either attend or view 
Dad’s funeral please 
message Marion on 
07749 219028 so I 
can work out numbers 
of attendees or 
provide you with the 
link to the live stream
Back in the arms of his 
beloved Betty.

Congratulations

Birthday 
Remembrance

Funeral
Cards 

Completed within 
24 hours

NEWTON 
PRESS
300212

sales@newtonpress.net

Thomas (Tam) Burke
8th September 1936

28th July 2020

A much loved 
Husband, Dad, 
Grandad and Great 
Grandad.
A great man.
He will be sorely 
missed by all who 
knew him.

Marilyn Storey
4th August 1949
26th June 2020

Our beautiful Wife and 
Mum, missing you on 
your 71st birthday.
All our love will be 
yours forever.
Laurance, Andrea, 
Gemma, Lee, Michael, 
James, Eve, Jack, Faye 
and all of your family 
and friends xxxx

Happy 50th Wedding 
Anniversary

All my love,
Keith

“JIENA NHOBBOK 
HAFNA”

Fred Kipling

Peacefully on 30th 
July. Fred, aged 99 
years of Ashfield.
(Ex-caretaker of 
Stephenson Way 
School).
Loving Husband of the 
late Nora and the late 
Patricia; dear Father 
to the late Geoff and 
respected Father-in-
Law to Wendy.
The cortege will leave 
Ashfield at 1.40pm. 
Due to current 
circumstances a small 
family gathering for 
the funeral will take 
place on Monday 
10th August at 
2.15pm at Darlington 
Crematorium.
No flowers please.

Dean and Lynn MacMaster

Happy 35th Wedding Anniversary Mam and Dad
Hope you enjoy your weekend.

Lots of love from all the family xxxx

Audrey Cullerton

Died peacefully at 
home on the 31st July 
aged 85.
Loving mother to Paul 
and Glynis; Nana to 
Wayne, David and 
Samantha and Gran 
to Payton, Finley, 
Jayden, George and 
Louie.
Will be missed by all.

Trisha Nichol-Brown 
Leonard

Happy 50th Birthday
9th August 2020

From Michael, Mum & 
Mike, Allan & Sarah, 
Jed, Melanie and 
Alexander

Last Saturday 
morning I had a fall 
outside of Cooplands 
cake shop. I would 
like to thank the nice 
people who helped me 
and the lovely ladies 
of Cooplands who 
looked after me until 
my husband arrived.
Many thanks, you are 
all so kind.

Thank You

Shaun Coulthard
Newton Aycliffe

1st August, peacefully 
at home. Shaun aged 
53 years.
Much loved Husband 
of Julia; loving Dad 
of Nicole; proud Papa 
of Emelia and a dearly 
loved Son of Peter and 
the late Evelyn.
Sadly missed by all 
his family and many 
friends.
Due to current 
circumstances a 
small gathering for 
the funeral will take 
place at Wear Valley 
Crematorium on 
Thursday 13th August 
at 11.30am. Family 
flowers only please.
Donations in lieu 
may be sent to South 
Tees Hospital Charity 
a/c H105, Ward 
24 at James Cook 
University Hospital.

In Memoriam

Sue Gourley

3rd August
It’s a year since you 
were taken from us, 
not a day goes by that 
you are not thought 
of and will be in our 
hearts forever.
Colin, Emma and 
Shaun xxxxx

Yvonne Robinson
8th August 2016

Sister, you played a 
big part of my life, 
but now that you are 
gone, the love that I 
still have for you will 
just go on and on.

Peter Smith
Died 9th August 2019

In loving memory 
of my dearly loved 
Husband Peter. 
Love and miss you 
every day.
God Bless
Loving Wife, Sheila xx

Yvonne Robinson
8th August 2016

Those we love can 
never be more than 
a thought away. For 
as long as there’s a 
memory they live in 
our hearts to stay.
Sid, David, Lesley, 
Trevor, Lauren, Kate, 
Alan and Tom

Edward Bain

Thinking of you on 
your 81st birthday.
Not a day goes by that 
we don’t think of you. 
Love you lots, love 
from Christopher, 
Sarah, Katie, Michael 
and your Great 
Grandson, Harry xx

WALKERS
BUTCHERS and BAKERS

Simpasturegate • Newton Aycliffe • 312022

Aycliffe’s Longest Established 
Butcher & Baker

Your Local
Family
Butcher
and Baker

For all your meat requirements
Fully operational on-site bakery

Catering for:
Weddings, Funerals, Christenings, 

Private and Public Functions
(including Pie and Peas suppers)

Supplying restaurants, take-aways
snack and sandwich bars.

Call for more details and quotes
www.walkersbutchers.co.uk

Sara-Jane Jackman

Happy 50th Birthday
Hope you have a great 
birthday weekend.
From all your friends 
at the Press Gang.

FOR ALL YOUR 
PRINTING

REQUIREMENTS
Newton Press 
 Tel: 300212
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LOW PRICES ON NEW
• Doors • Windows • Conservatories •
• Porches • Guttering • Facias •
• Soffits • Brickwork • Door Canopies •

We also complete all aspects of
repair work on:  • Misted Units •
• Broken Locks • Leaks •

For a sensible, no obligation quotation
07816 675935 anytime or 304286 after 6pm

THE WINDOW GUYTHE WINDOW GUY
DOOR
SALE

NOW ON

Free Delivery on Orders £10+
10% Off  Collections

www.bengal-lounge.co.uk
6 St Elizabeth’s Close, Woodham Village, DL5 4UE

TEL: 301066 or 313326

TAKEAWAY
Monday to 
Wednesday

BANQUET SPECIAL

ONLY £9.95

Contemporary Indian Restaurant

Bengal..Lounge

OPEN
NEW YEARS EVE
FROM 4.30pm

BANQUET SPECIAL
ONLY £9.95

Available Thursday only
• Popadoms with Mango Chutney & Onion Salad
• Any Appetiser   • Any Main Course  • Any Rice or Nan

(excludes Fish and King Prawns) - Terms and Conditions applyTA
KE

 A
W

AY

THALI NIGHT
TUESDAY NIGHTS ONLY
ONLY £11.95

DINE IN

VALENTINES
BOOKINGS
Now Accepted

Mother’s Day Special
Sunday 22nd March
£11.95 - Book your table now

DINE INDINE IN

WEDNESDAY & SUNDAY
BANQUET SPECIAL

ONLY £11.95 Per Person

OPEN Christmas Day
Taking bookings now

Call us 01325 313326 to book your table
Deposit required when booking

BANQUET SPECIAL
ONLY £9.95

Available Thursday only
• Popadoms with Mango Chutney & Onion Salad

• Any Appetiser   • Any Main Course
• Any Rice or Nan

(excludes Fish and King Prawns) - Terms and Conditions applyTA
KE

 A
W

AY

Now taking bookings for
VALENTINE’S DAY

Valentines Special 
£28.95 per couple
Poppodoms & pickles - Any two 
starters - Any two main courses 

- Any rice and naan bread
Between two people - T&C apply

ELECTRICIAN
www.armstrong-electrics.co.uk

DO YOU FIND IT DIFFICULT TO GET SOMEONE
TO COME AND DO A SMALL JOB?

I WILL ASSURE YOU OF A QUICK RESPONSE AND
A REASONABLY PRICED SERVICE

Call Gary on 01325 589011

Fault Finding / Repairs Qualifi ed Electrician
Extra Lights and Sockets Reliable Service
New Fuse Boards / Alarms Tidy Work
Rewires   Free Quote
Landlord Inspections  Satisfaction Guaranteed

Electric Adjustable
Bed Ranges

Est.                                           1898

BIG SIZE MENSWEAR
2XL to 8XL

huge range of designs now in stock

FROM

£599

Free Delivery

Newton Aycliffe Cricket Club’s 1st team, 
sponsored by Franks the Flooring Store, had 
a very straight forward seven wicket victory 
at home to Saltburn 2nds in the NYSD 2nd 
division. The visitors were asked to bat first 
and were bowled out for a below par 112 
after 34.1 overs. Birthday boy Jack Slatcher 
was again amongst the wickets taking 3 
for 19 from his 13 overs and Michael Howe 
(sponsored by Bob and Yvonne Wood) 
supported well with 2 for 29.
In reply, Aycliffe lost three quick wickets 
leaving them wobbling at 34 for 3. However, 
an unbroken 4th wicket partnership of 82 
from Michael Howe (56 not out from 46 balls) 
and Adam Gittins (21 not out) saw their 
team safely home to their winning target 
after only 23.1 overs. Special mention must 
go to club stalwart Adam Gittins (sponsored 
by Jack and Jake Connors) who passed 
5,000 runs for Aycliffe during his innings and 
became only the sixth player in the club’s 
history to reach this notable landmark. The 
first team match was sponsored by Crafter’s 
Companion. 
The second team was again packed with 
juniors, including 15 year old Jai Sander and 
13 year old Harrison Pearson, who were 
both making their senior debuts, but their 
team were no match for their experienced 
counterparts from Billingham Synthonia, 
going down by 111 runs in the NYSD 4th 
division.
The home side elected to bat first and 
scored a challenging 178 for 8 declared 

Aycliffe Cricket Club
Scoreboard Report

after 33 overs despite some good bowling 
from Thomas Dearden (3 for 45), Harrison 
Pearson (2 for 19) and Dan Weldon (1 for 
16). In reply only Kyle Robinson (sponsored 
by Star Recruitment) reached double figures, 
top scoring with 38 as Aycliffe were skittled 
for 67 from 26.4 overs. 
The u17’s put in an improved performance 
but were still defeated by seven wickets 
away at Rockliffe Park in the NYSD Junior 
league. Electing to bat first Aycliffe reached 
a respectable 108 for 4 from their 20 overs. 
Owen Smith batted superbly to finish 
unbeaten on 39 and there were also useful 
contributions from Matty Greaves (21 runs) 
and Will Varley (11 runs). In reply the home 
side eased to victory with 4.1 overs still 
remaining despite some excellent bowling 
from leg spinner Thomas Dearden, who 
finished his 4 over spell with 2 for 20. 
The u15’s home game with Barnard Castle 
was abandoned due to rain with the visitors 
left stranded at 48 for 2 after 7 overs. 
Earlier Aycliffe posted a good score of 114 
for 6 from their allotted 18 overs thanks to 
Thomas Dearden (15 runs), Jai Sander (13 
runs) and 12 runs each from both Adam 
Shaw and Owen Smith. 
The club’s u13’s lost their first game of the 
season at home to a strong Richmond team 
by six wickets in the NYACC league. Asked 
to bat first, Aycliffe were dismissed for 69 
after 15.5 overs with Adam Shaw and Will 
Dearden both top scoring with 13 runs each. 
In reply, the visitors reached their winning 
target after 14.2 overs despite some good 
bowling from Dan Heaton (2 for 10) and a 
wicket each for Alfie Spensley and AJ Wild. 
The u11’s had an excellent win by 38 runs 
away at Barnard Castle in the NYACC 
league. Captain Will Dearden batted 
superbly when he top scored for Aycliffe 
with  26 runs and Alfie Spensley also batted 
well scoring 19 runs. When Barnard Castle 
batted, Jamie Evans (2 for 18), Daniel Wild 
(1 for 7) and Will Dearden (1 for 7) all had 
success with the ball for Aycliffe. 
On Friday 31st July, Newton Aycliffe 
Women played their first competitive senior 
game when they hosted Chester-le-Street 
in the Durham Womens T20 League. 
Despite losing by 26 runs, the team played 
with a great spirit and showed excellent 
enthusiasm. 
Photo: The Aycliffe Women’s team in action, 
when fielding during their first game at home 
to Chester-le-Street.


